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Meeting with Evonik and UBE to discuss Petition OPS-09-03 

Date of Meeting: Friday September 14, 2012 
Time of Meeting: 11:30 am – 12:30 pm 
Location: USDOT HQ Building (1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE Washington, DC) 
Background:  On April 27, 2007, Evonik Degussa Corp (Evonik) and UBE America (UBE) 
submitted a joint petition to increase the design factor for calculating the maximum design 
pressure for Polyamide 12 (PA12) piping systems and incorporated by reference ASTM 
International Standards pertaining to PA12 pipe and components.  PHMSA established a docket 
for the petition at www.regulations.gov under Docket # PHMSA-2010-0009.  On February 12, 
2012, Evonik and UBE submitted a petition for PHMSA to reconsider their request.  This letter 
was followed a by subsequent request on July 25, 2012 to meet with PHMSA and discuss the 
petition in person.  The meeting took place on Friday, September 14, 2012.  
    
Meeting Participants: 

Name Affiliation 

Jon Decker McDermott Will & Emery (representing Evonik) 

Jennifer Trock   Pillsbury Winthrop (representing UBE) 

Peter Rieck Evonik 

Max Kieba USDOT/PHMSA 

Richard Wolf UBE 

Cameron Satterthwaite USDOT/PHMSA 

Kay McIver USDOT/PHMSA 

Takumi Wakamoto UBE 

Brian Lemanski UBE 

Hitesh Patadia Evonik 
Attachments /Appendices 

Appendix A –July 25, 2012 letter from Evonik and UBE requesting a meeting  
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Notes from Meeting  

 Introduction on Purpose of Meeting – To discuss status of Petition 
 
 Meeting Participants Introduce Themselves 
 
 PHMSA expresses that the petition request is still active and that a potential rule has been 

established that should address the petition.  PHMSA further noted that the rulemaking 
process can be a lengthy process. 
 

 PHMSA details that a letter will be sent to them in response to the February 14, 2012 
letter.  This letter will identify the Regulatory Identification Number for the rulemaking 
that will be able to be tracked at www.reginfo.gov. 
 

 Petitioners ask if the petition needs further technical support and documentation.  They 
also note that PA12 has been used successfully under special permits. 

 
 PHMSA noted that operators can still submit special permit requests to use PA12 on a 

case by case basis.  PHMSA further noted that there have not been that many special 
permit requests for PA 12.   
 

 PHMSA expresses that the delay is not based on the technical merits of the petition but 
due to other activities in the office.  One significant activity is the handling of Section 24 
of the recent pipeline legislation that was signed on January 3, 2012.  Section 24 requires 
that all materials incorporated by reference must be made available to the public for free 
on internet.  This would not allow PHMSA to incorporate the necessary ASTM standards 
for PA12 until ASTM makes it available for free on the web.  PHMSA is currently 
working to address this situation. 
 

 Petitioners ask if they should gather letters of support for broader incorporation of PA12. 
 

 PHMSA suggests that letter from operators (as the users of the pipe) would be beneficial 
to show a demand for the product in expanded use. 
 

 Petitioners ask if the docket is still active.  PHMSA affirms that the docket is still active. 
 

 Petitioners also note that the product has even been subjected to earthquake testing. 
 

http://www.reginfo.gov/
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